
SOUTHERN NEVADA WATER AUTHORITY 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

REGULAR MEETING 
APRIL 19, 2018  

MINUTES 
 

CALL TO ORDER 9:00 a.m., Colorado River Conference Rooms, Southern Nevada Water 
Authority, 100 City Parkway, Seventh Floor, Las Vegas, Nevada 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT Marilyn Kirkpatrick, Chair 
Bob Coffin, Vice Chair  

    Jim Gibson 
    Peggy Leavitt 
    John Lee 
    John Marz  
    Steve Sisolak  
         
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT  None 
 
STAFF PRESENT John Entsminger, Dave Johnson, Greg Walch, Brian Thomas 
   
OTHERS PRESENT  

Unless otherwise indicated, all members present voted in the affirmative. 

COMMENTS BY THE GENERAL PUBLIC 
For complete comments, audio is available online at snwa.com 

There were no speakers.  

ITEM NO. 

1. For Possible Action: Approve agenda with the inclusion of tabled and/or reconsidered items, emergency 
items and/or deletion of items. 

FINAL ACTION:  A motion was made by Director Gibson to approve the agenda for this meeting. The motion 
was approved. 

2. For Information Only: Receive an overview and discuss the Fiscal Year 2018/2019 Tentative Budget.  

John Entsminger, General Manager, gave an overview presentation of the tentative budget. A copy of his presentation 
is attached to these minutes. 

Chair Kirkpatrick asked if changes in construction costs were factored into budget projections for infrastructure projects 
like the Low Lake Level Pumping Station and Eastern Nevada Transmission Project. Dave Johnson, Deputy General 
Manager – Engineering & Operations, said that project budgets included escalation of construction costs. 

Director Sisolak asked if utilities in other states have looked to the Authority for advice on conservation programs. Mr. 
Entsminger said that some areas in the Colorado River Basin, such as Southern California, had discussed conservation 
programs with the Authority. 

Vice Chair Coffin asked if the Authority was creating additional water conservation advertisements. Mr. Entsminger 
said that the Authority’s ad campaigns had been effective in promoting conservation, and that the Authority would 
continue to run similar ads in the future. 

Director Sisolak said that the Integrated Resource Planning Advisory Committee’s recommendations regarding rates 
and infrastructure funding had benefitted the Authority and the community. Mr. Entsminger said that the committee’s 
recommendations, which were adopted by the Board, provided guidance for the Authority and increased rate stability 
for the future. 

Director Marz asked if there was a recommended best practice for the amount of reserves a water utility should have. 
Brian Thomas, Chief Financial Officer, said that the Authority’s reserve policy reflected industry best practices.  

Vice Chair Coffin asked if the new filters being proposed for the treatment plant would help against invasive species, 
such as quagga mussels. Mr. Johnson said that chemical feedlines located within the Authority’s intakes protect the 
treatment system from quagga mussels and prevent invasive species from reaching the filters.  
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NO ACTION REQUIRED 

Public Comment 
There were no speakers.  

Adjournment 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 9:51 a.m.  

 
 

Copies of all original agenda items and minutes, including all attachments, are on file in the General Manager’s office at the 
 Las Vegas Valley Water District, 1001 South Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, Nevada. 
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